MINUTES
COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE

Thursday January 14, 2016

Members present: 
Mark Belanger, Ted Eayrs, Kimberly French, Jane Lopes, Janet Miller, Peter Reynolds, Josephine Ruthwicz, Laura Stevens and Dave Thomas
Also attending:

Kris Belken, Colleen Lieb and Jennifer Goldson
The chairman called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.

Minutes

The Minutes of the December 10, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  There were no changes noted.
MOTION:  To approve the December 10, 2015 minutes as presented.
BY: T. Eayrs


SECOND BY: L. Stevens

VOTE: 9-0-0
Old Business:

Oliver Mill Bridges - Update

D. Thomas spoke to the Committee regarding getting an estimate for the bridge repairs that need to be done at Oliver Mill.  D. Thomas noted that the engineer hasn’t started even looking at the project yet.  He also notes that there will be many outside agencies that have to get involved in the process as well.  The Committee discusses getting a “ball park” figure for the Step One part of the project and then the numbers can be worked out for Step 2.
At 7:19 PM Chairman J. Lopes handed the gavel over to Janet Miller.

Member M. Belanger stated for the record that his wife is on the Board of Directors and that he will not be voting on this application.

Member P. Reynolds stated for the record that he is a direct abutter to the Soule Homestead property but he will still vote on the application as the project doesn’t affect his property.
New Business:

Soule Homestead – Step One Application

Meghan Connolly Riley was present for the discussion.  Meghan spoke to the Committee about the change in Director and the original CPA application that was approved for the Barn repairs.  She explained that there were cost overages in both the roofing repairs and the masonry work that had to be done to the chimney.  She also explained that once the layers of the roof were taken off, there was the added cost to re-plywood several areas of roof so that the new shingles would adhere.  The Step One request for the additional work is in the amount of $19,000.
At 7:30 PM Member D. Thomas left the meeting.

MOTION:  To approve the Step One application for the Soule Homestead in the amount of $19,000 and request the applicant move forward with Step 2.
BY: T. Eayrs


SECOND BY: K. French

VOTE: 6-0-2
K. Belkin asked if a section could be added to the Step One Application that includes a total of grants and indicates any previous CPC grants approved.  M. Belanger will adjust the application to include this.
At 7:37 PM Janet Miller turned the gavel back to Chairman Jane Lopes.
Review of Action Items from 12/10 Mtg
1) Jane has worked with Town Counsel to get the access easement done.  Once it is signed by the representative it will be given to Town Counsel for recording at the Registry.  2) Ted Eayrs spoke with Soule Homestead on the gutters and façade.  3) Colleen will add the CPA signs to the next agenda.  4) Mark will check with the Conservation Commission on GIS maps.
Financial Update – K. French reviews the Treasurer’s report with the Committee dated January 14, 2016.  There was discussion on the estimated funds.  K. French explained the balances remaining in the Historic, Affordable Housing and Open Space accounts.
Projects Update

Jenn Goldson provided an updated on the CPA projects.  Jenn reported that she did go out with Jeff Stevens and take a look at some of the Cemetery signs.  She discussed the Committee’s suggestion about putting a decal referencing the CPA on the back of the signs.    Jeff liked the idea so Jenn provided the wording.  The decals should be ready in two weeks.  She reported that Shoe Shop place is about 41% done at this point.  They are currently working on the interior framing on the bottom floor.  Windows continue to be installed.  The Green School work continues to progress.  

Jenn reported that the second meeting of the new Oliver Reuse Advisory Committee was held and they are getting prepared to put in an application to fund immediate repair needs for MHC’s MA Preservation Projects Funds, which has a March deadline.  There will need to be a local match, as it’s a requirement.  The group is putting together a Step One Application to be reviewed at our next meeting.  Jenn also noted that the group has put in a request to the Capital Planning Committee for the septic system.
Jenn noted that there has been no further progress on the Recreational Complex Study.  It was noted that Ted Eayrs did look at the Robbin’s Museum windows and the storm window installation was agreed upon rather than replacing the wood windows, this has reduced the cost of that portion of the project.  There is a review of the Public Access Easement for the Massachusetts Archaeological Study for the Robbins Museum.  Chairman J. Lopes states she will abstain from the vote.
Motion:  To approve the presented Public Access Easement for the Massachusetts Archaeological Study for the Robbins Museum.
Motion:  T. Eayrs


Seconded: M. Belanger

Voted:  7-0-1
(Member J. Lopes abstains)

Thrush Hollow – Draft Award Letter

There was a quick review of the draft award letter for Thrush Hollow.
Motion:  To approve the presented Draft Award Letter for Thrush Hollow subject to the Wildland Trust requirements.
Motion:  T. Eayrs


Seconded: J. Miller 


Voted:  8-0-0
New Business (continued)  
Woloski Park REMA Hazard Mitigation Project – Step One

There was a review of the Woloski Park Step One Application.  It was noted that the Town received a grant in the amount of $1,000,000 to purchase and demolish 9 out of 10 homes that are on that roadway.  The hope is that the property will become part of the Sighing & Wildlife Preserve.  The Conservation Commission is requesting $161,088 in CPA funds as the Town’s required match for the project.  It was noted that this project really depends on the appraisals for each property and whether they are acceptable to the current owners.  Member K. French asked about the public benefit to this purchase and whether there can be some sort of public access, like a canoe launch put in.
Motion:  To approve the Step One Application for Woloski Park and request the applicant submit Step Two for the next meeting.
Motion:  T. Eayrs


Seconded: J. Miller 


Voted:  8-0-0
Invoices

Motion:  To approve an invoice for Historic New England to be paid out of a Town Meeting Article in the amount of $51,000.
Motion:  K. French


Seconded: J. Ruthwicz

Voted:  8-0-0

Motion:  To approve the invoice from Jennifer Goldson in the amount of $877.50 for administrative work on various projects.
Motion:  M. Belanger

Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0

Motion:  To approve the invoice for Secretarial Service in the amount of $96.84.
Motion:  T. Eayrs


Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0

Motion:  To approve the payment of 2016 CPA Coalition dues in the amount of $875.
Motion:  T. Eayrs


Seconded: K. French


Voted:  8-0-0

ACTION ITEMS

1. Mark Belanger will update the Step One Application to include the total of CPA funds and show previous CPA grants.
2. Mark Belanger to add Kris Belkin to the CPC distribution list.
3. Colleen to add CPA Signs to the agenda
4. Mark to check with Conservation Commission on GIS Maps
The next regular meeting was scheduled for Thursday, February 11, 2016 at 7:00 PM.

Motion:  To adjourn at 8:45 PM.

Motion:  T. Eayrs

Seconded: M. Belanger


Voted:  8-0-0

Respectfully Submitted:

__________________________
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